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District 7 Executive Board Meeting, Tuesday, -September 7, 2021

President Alice Beers called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. at 7 Hills.

Present:  Alice Beers, Jeannie Gregory, Janet Langemeier, Harlan Mathews, 
Carol Anderson, George Hayner, Suzanne Shapiro and Howard Harrell

Secretary’s Report:  Motion was made to accept the minutes of the June 22, 
2021, Ex. Board Meeting.  Second and approved.

Treasurer’s Report:  Harlan stated he will have a list of District 7’s 
transactions at the upcoming President’s Meeting.

Old Business:
Reminder of masks and lunches:  With League play beginning in October we 
were reminded that players are asked to bring their own lunch.  Teams may 
provide water and coffee.  Lunch should take approximately 15-20 minutes.  
Suzanne stated she is aware of a caterer that has offered to make lunch for 
teams.  If your team is interested you can get further info from Suzanne. 

1.  With the resignation of Lynda Goggin from the Executive Committee a 
new committee member will be voted on at the President’s Meeting this 
Saturday.  Please let Jeannie know of Shufflers that would like to have their 
name on the ballot for this position which will run until the May President’s 
Meeting.

Suzanne stated she is interested in working with Lynda to see how the yearly 
Membership Directory is completed.  She will contact Lynda.

2.  Method for drawings for tournament play:  CSA rules have been followed 
for CSA tournaments.  Discussion followed on the possibility of putting all 
names in a hat; #1 Name drawn would be on first line, #2 Name drawn goes 
on 2nd line, etc. CSA tournaments must be seeded according to CSA rules 
which read differently.  Some tournaments such as Hemet Muni Bonspiel, 
may follow blind draw because it is not a CSA tournament.  It was decided to 
try the Blind Draw with the Oldlympics  this fall.  This will be put on the 
agenda for the upcoming President’s Meeting.
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3.  Picnic:  Janet reminded us of the upcoming picnic at Four Seasons on Friday, Oct. 1st.  Dashboard signs
will be available for Presidents to pick up at Saturday’s meeting.  All sign up sheets and $5 per person 
needs to be turned in at the Presidents meeting on Saturday.  We’re looking for donations of 
water/soda to be used at picnic.  After discussion a motion was made and passed to use $200 (savings 
from not having band) for our raffle at the picnic.

4.  Oldlympics:  George has been getting Muni ready to host the Oldlympics in Sept.  Remember we 
need help with referees and scorekeepers.

5.  Possible 3 court play for next year or maybe 3 divisions.  Because of our numbers getting lower we 
will be looking at going to 3 divisions for next year (2022-23).  Alice will mention this at the President’s 
meeting.  

Another idea was discussed: have 20 Teams (10 A Teams & 10 B Teams) playing.  Changes are coming 
because our number of players is dropping each year.

6.  Betty Elias stated the Red Division Traveling plaque that was at SDSE is missing.   The question was 
brought up about not having a Red Team Traveling Trophy.  This will be discussed at the President’s 
meeting.

Minutes submitted by Janet Langemeier, District 7 Secretary

 


